


[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Augusta:  David Sovetsky (Mid Maine Homeless Shelter), Dan Fleming (Shaw House), Donna Kelley (KBH), Josh D’Alessio (PCHC), Chet Barnes (DHHS), Janelle Bechard (Bread of Life Ministries), Melody Fitch (Family Violence Project), Kelly Purington (MaineHousing).
Portland:  Rob Parritt (City of Portland), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Joanie Klayman (Preble Street), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Joe McNally (Milestone), Brian Sites (VOA), Fiona Mason (Preble Street), Adam Harr (City of Portland), Tony Giarratano (Shalom House), David Beseda (York County Shelter Programs, Inc.)
Bangor Gail Garrow (OHI), Rob Liscord (Preble Street)
Lewiston:  Mike Mooney (New Beginnings) 
Farmington: Diane Alexander, Jessica Wood
Presque Isle: Steve Eyler (Homeless Services of Aroostook)
On the Phone:  Alley Smith (Veteran’s Inc.),  Melanie Lamore Gagnon (Safe Voices), Elaine Grade (KCHC), Kari Bradstreet (Hope and Justice Project), Gerald Botta (HOME, Inc.), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide), Jennifer Weatherby (CHCS),  Michael ?? (ESM), Crystal Hatch (RCAM),  Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Heidi Bradley
 & John ?? (CHCS)
[If I missed anyone or misspelled your name, please let me know]
Meeting: Maine CoC
Date: October 19, 2017, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 
Maine 
Continuum of Care


Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  



Review of Minutes: Minutes from September 21, 2017 approved.

[bookmark: _GoBack]State and Federal:  Both Maine Senators (Collins and King) helped to vote down the ACA overturn.  It was mentioned that Senator Collins should be commended for her efforts.  A letter has been drafted by the Statewide Homeless Council to thank her for her efforts and a letter drafted by ESAC also mentions thanking her for including SNAP benefits.  A MOTION was made to send a letter to the Senators acknowledging their efforts.  Discussion as to whether a letter is necessary as many clients don’t use the ACA.  Cullen pointed out that it was not so much about the ACA but about helping Medicaid.  It also helps put the homeless issue front and center with the Senators.  Concern was retracted as it was misunderstood as to the intention of the letter.  2nd and PASSED.

There is a continuing resolution in place until December 8, 2017.  No funding beyond this date.  Watching…

On October 5, 2017, there was a House vote regarding the budget with a $10 billion cut over 10 years in the Agriculture budget.  This would directly affect the SNAP program. 

On the state level, 1115 waiver waiting for CMS – restricts eligibility, work requirements, co-pays, emergency room visits, etc.  Watching and waiting.

The legislature is in the 2nd biennium.  Bill titles are in.  A couple would affect homeless, both on opioids.  Now is a good time to reach out to your legislators.


SHC:  Last met October 10, 2017.   Their discussions included: 
1. HMIS Data – how to make it work better.  
2. Homeless Prioritization Chart - update in 2017.  Speaks to more current programs, mentions ESHAP, VISPDT, pulls STEP from 1st priority.  SHC voted to adopt.  Will bring back to this group in January 2018.
3. Also mentioned Oxford Street Shelter being honored for the “Long Term Stayers” initiative on October 26, 2017 in Washington DC.
4. Whether there is a way to come up with some type of rental subsidy for those with substance use issues.  Perhaps something like BRAP.
5. National Housing Trust Fund makes about $3M available annually, but much of that is going to LIHTC projects. MaineHousing no longer has funding specifically for traditional Supportive Housing development.
6. Section 8 – Board approved implementation of new admin plan. 
7. Home to Stay HCV vouchers can now be used anywhere in the state on the local level – no more jurisdictional restrictions on special program vouchers.
8. Data translation – MaineHousing is developing a series of charts and graphs based on HMIS data – we need to be sure they accurately reflect and effectively convey the information. 
9. Tracking turn-aways in HMIS.  Meeting with someone from UMA to work on this.
10. New Emergency Shelter opened in Lewiston and new Youth Programs in Brunswick.
11. A new upcoming article/press release regarding benefits of Housing First.

Big Thinking Topic: NOFA Process Debrief Discussion: Big shout out to Scott Tibbitts for all his work. “He did a great job!” (Aw, shucks. Thanks, but I was not working alone – thank YOU all!)
-NOFA submission process:  At the last board meeting there was a long planning session with a list of ongoing activities we need to work on.  Still looking for any feedback, suggestions, ideas.  
-Overall, people felt it went well but wondered if some things can be done, or at least worked on, earlier in the process as many things seemed very rushed at the end. 
-Vickey suggested reviewing our System Performance Measures, etc. to be more prepared but also noted that we can’t predict what HUD will do.  
-Is the NOFA going to be in August again next time?  It was actually released in July and appears to have been done this way the last couple of years, so we should prepare for a late spring NOFA.  
-Rob felt that, all things considered, it went well.  Chet said the process overall went well with one caveat…monitoring, scoring, and ranking processes need more people.  It’s a very difficult piece.  We need to address this sooner rather than later and more clarity is needed.  Donna agreed. The merger forced everyone’s hand.  
-Would like to have a clearer idea of what CoC is responsible for and what the Board is responsible for.  More “black and white” of responsibilities and roles of all moving parts.  Monitoring for the Collaborative Applicant is something we need to develop.
-Chet added that Strategic Planning and setting Priorities is important and suggested that everyone needs to come together as one entity and agree that what is best for those we serve should come first: Focus on what this Continuum can do to best serve and think as a group, not as individuals and/or individual agencies.  Steve Eyler said that he agrees with Chet but it is hard to separate those.  Rob said that, as one CoC, we will all need to be working on this.

RHC’S:  R2 – mentioned the opening of a Women’s shelter in Lewiston, another program at Mid Maine and the Betsy Ann Ross House in Augusta for Vets.  They will need someone in a leadership role to roll out Coordinated Entry.
R3 – Partners for Peace has 3 positions open - if you know anyone who may be interested, pass it on.  There was a long discussion to determine need in community.  Discussed the list of people who are suspended from shelters.  A by name list is being developed.  In so doing it was discovered that many people think they’ve been suspended from shelters but in actuality are not, therefore they are not getting/using services.
R1 – Next meeting is next week.  A coordinated entry point person is needed.  There is a continued need for some sort of subsidy for people with substance use issues and those exiting jail/DOC custody.  There’s interest in working with DOC.  Maybe no funding mechanism but we want to get creative.

CoC Board Update:  Consolidation Committee next meeting October 26, 2017.
Coordinated Entry update:  Now more than ever, get community partners involved.  The primary goal is to get 211 to buy into this system.  Could happen by 1/23/18.  Could eliminate a lot of work.  Full info coming in 1st or 2nd week of November.  Question: How will 211 and HMIS systems work so that there’s no duplication?  Ans:  We will be able to know if info is in the system once 1/23/18 arrives.  Question: Are hospitals participating in coordinated entry? In region 3 they are willing to but their legal department has stopped them until 211 can come on board.  Hospitals are working to not discharge to shelters without talking and working to plan ahead with the shelters.

Training for coordinated entry has not yet been set up.

Committee updates: Vickey encouraging people to attend/join committees. We need more people!

	Project /Monitoring meets on the 2nd Monday of the month.  Next meeting is November 13, 2017.  6 regular members and added Fiona and James in the last round.  Still looking for more members.  Gail Garrow and Donna Kelley are the chairs.  The next agenda item is “HMIS monitoring”.

	Policy meets the Friday before the Statewide Homeless Council.  It is a call in conference call meeting at 3:00 p.m.  Their purpose is to continuously keep people up to date with local, state and federal policies that affect those we serve.  Federal and State legislation is the main focus.  For the month of November they will either meet on November 3rd or won’t meet in November.

	Steering meets the 1st Monday of the month.  Call in meeting from 10 – 12.  Vickey Rand is the ‘Chair’ for contact purposes.  Next meeting is November 6, 2017.  Members are all chairs of different groups/committees.  They are questioning whether they should change the criteria of having to be a chair to be on this committee.

	Data meets the 3rd Tuesday of the month.  Awa Conteh is the Chair.  Next meeting is November 21, 2017 at 10:00 a.m.  This is a “Go To Meeting” on line.  Their purpose is anything that has to do with HMIS Data and data quality.  There are 2 big data related changes being discussed now:  1. Homeless start date and 2.  Program entry date (the date client gets into housing).  Data standards require you to keep these in HMIS.  It was stated that this can affect monitoring scores and cause you to not have complete data.  Joe McNally stated that this is not HUD’s rule, it is MaineHousing’s rule. (Actually, this is part of HUD’s new Data Standards, elements 3.1 and 3.2, not a MaineHousing rule.) Wants to follow the spirit of the rule but it’s up to MaineHousing to interpret.  Tony Giarratono reiterated the same.  Said “entry date” is when client gets voucher.  “Residential move in date” is actual move in date.  It was stated by a few that this is a big administrative burden.  Not all data is available from all applicants.  Applicants are entered at the time of application, many don’t get housed or move on elsewhere and you are left with much information missing.  Complaints of a lot of data entry and not able to track all entries.  Wondering what all the long term consequences will be.  Awa suggested that they look at the standards as the CoC, not separate programs, and get guidance from HUD, and would like to have MaineHousing HMIS Team at the table to discuss concerns.  Wants this to go to the Board and then back to CoC.  A  MOTION was made by Chet that MaineHousing, as the Collaborative Applicant and HMIS Lead, be at the next meeting to discuss and agree as a group how to approach HUD with questions and guidance. 2nd and PASSED.   A question was raised as to whether HUD would be willing to pay for the work when it’s started. Not all Data standards updates by Bowman (Mediware) are in the works – AHAR update is coming next.  Many data problems.

	Resource Committee meets the 1st Thursday of the month from 2-4 at Family Violence Project in Augusta.  Mike Mooney is the Chair.  A lot of coordination around the PIT.  Upcoming elections soon.  There is a PIT Planning meeting on November 6, 2017 at 10:00 am at Tri-County Mental Health with a call in option also.  Need more people involved.

	Special Populations Committee – Veterans meets the 1st Tuesday of the month from 1-3 at the Lewiston VAC.  Rob Liscord is the Chair and Wendy from HUD/VASH is Co-Chair.  Integrating By Name List into HMIS.

	Special Populations Committee – Youth meets the 1st Friday every other month.  The next meeting is November 3, 2017 from 1-3 at New Beginnings in Lewiston.  Call in available.  Looking at the challenges of youth homelessness.


Other Business: Josh went to Huston Commons last month and thought that Housing First housing was needed in Bangor.  He later had a conversation with someone from Penquis CAP who had 40-50 units available and was looking for assurance/guarantee from CoC for PBV’s.  It was decided that the CoC can’t guarantee PBV’s but wanted to encourage the project.  A MOTION was made to give this project the CoC’s blessing without committing vouchers.  2nd and PASSED.

York County Shelter Programs owned and operated a building on Lebanon Street in Sanford as transitional housing.  When HUD discontinued funding the transitional housing program YCSP was forced to shut the program down and the building has remained empty while exploring funding and re-purposing of the building.  A MOTION to support a “change of use” of the building, was made.  2nd and PASSED.

Technical assistance is available for SOAR training.  CoC would like to apply for this training.  It helps people gain access to and help with Social Security.  A MOTION to apply for training was made and 2nd and PASSED.

Next Meeting: November 16, 2017 from 1 – 3 p.m.
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